



Minutes: Cowichan Bowmen Club Meeting March 5th ,2024

1. Meeting called to order: 7:29 pm

2. Reading over minutes from last meeting:

3. Correspondence:

- Marlene Donaldson from Queen Margaret's. Archery classes. Graham to help with this group because it's hosted at the bowmen. Lexy & Amanda available to help on Fridays for this group.
- CMEST- archery in schools. Currently no volunteers able to help during the week. Cody will email Richard B and see if he would do the paperwork to be able to help.
- Liability insurance quote. \$4005 this year. Insurance person suggested Cyber insurance. Discussed and decided against.
- Cadets- club house booked April 13th 1:00-2:30pm.

4. Treasurer's Report:

5. Previous Business – carry over:

- Cubs league. Looks like it will be a next year's thing. Cody will email and encourage next year and involve Courtenay.
- Chimney plan. Wood will be off fireplace Saturday. Text a pic and cert goes through. Cody to text pic on Saturday when wok is done.
- Stickers. Quoted for 50 stickers at .63 cents. Jaime is going to work on some designs towards. Jaime to create some quotes for reorder and send to sara for future. Motion to buy 200 stickers. Richard Kennett Second Lindsay.
- Port Alberni targets. Have they come back with a budget? Lindsay has not heard back from Port Alberni club regarding targets.
- Wild Sheep Society. No news yet. June 22/23 proposed date. They want to have it organized before giving us full plan. Firm plan by next meeting.

6. New Business:

- Hell Hole, planning & shirts. Lindsay is going to be away for April. On track with the plan. Poster is mocked up. 2-3 work parties needed. 1st hell hole work party May 11th.
- Amanda will find out what the time frame for ordering shirts.
- Monthly newsletter. Sara proposed to create a monthly newsletter circulated to all members with club updates. Each month each director does a small write up. Motioned: Sara Second: Lexy
- May 25th JOP indoor shoot organized by Graham. Darcy to judge.
- Proposed fee schedule for booking events at the club house. Discussed. Proposed for a donation schedule to be created. Motioned: Graham Second: Amanda
- Saras daughters elementary school fundraising for a grad trip. Proposed a fundraiser hosted at the bowmen. Kids would help with set-up/take-down and possibly do a BBQ or bake sale. Shoot would be by suggested donation with a very small portion going to the club and the rest to the students. Carlos willing to help. Motioned: Sara Second: Jaime

7. Directors Report:

3D: Lindsay Mitchell- Lindsay is going to flag outdoor course for clear path so all members can follow it. It's not very clear right now.

Kitchen: Amanda Barry & Cynthia Barry. No report

Hunting: Lee Cameron. Post incoming tonight for how to win hunting trophies. If weather allows work on broad head pit this month will start..

Family Night: Richard Kennett. Family nights been busy. 2 Thursday over 40 people.

JOP: Graham Cannon. Busy JOP. Winter game went very well. Grayson won gold in barebow under 18. Some new kids have joined and soon they will have to shoot 2 lines.

Target: Sara Gibb. It's been busy. Mail match until March. Going well. 16 people for MICA. Regionals was am/pm. 55+ qualifier. Darcy to judge. Outdoor mail match and double 720 are the next shoots once mail match ends.

Maintenance: Allen Plumbly. lights replaced in clubhouse. Motion to sell old mower. Motion: Allen second: Lindsay

Communications: Graham Cannon. All minutes been uploaded to the website.

Special Events: Carlos Erding. A couple events at the end of march

Membership: Amanda Barry. 194 members currently.

Secretary: Lexy Antonenko. No report

8. Date of Next Meeting: April 2nd

9. Motion to adjourn: 8:53pm motion: Cody Second: Lee